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Rose Study Garden at Cheekwood is freshly pruned, and 

we hope yours is, too. In fact, the Study Garden will be on 

display for teaching on April 1st and 2nd as you know from 

rfc ck_gjq pcoscqrgle tmjslrccpq &gr gqlªr rmm j_rcc̄ontact 

Marty if you are interested!). Cheekwood is very interested 

in promoting the garden, and judging from the number of 

people who examined it last year, it should a popular spot 

for visitors.  

April is going to be a great month for the NRS, beginning 

with vendor night. Please note this is on a Tuesday even-

ing, rather than our usual Sunday afternoon. Vendor night 

orders may be picked up from 6:30 to 7:00 (note: Millie 

Dolinger will be in touch with individuals about picking up 

their Fortuniana orders). The program will begin at 7:00. 

Clayton Beaty will be speaking to us about fertilizer prod-

ucts we love such as Mills Mix and Bloomkote. 
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but most of the roses were pruned and the weather was not too cold. Our new 

member, Melinda Perry (welcome, Melinda!), who is  a landscape designer but 

has not done roses, enjoyed learning all the things we could think of to teach 

her in two hours. As you know, the snow caused cancellation of the Mishu gar-

den and Mona decided not to re-schedule. Sadly, there were only 7 of us at 
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worked hard and most of the garden was pruned.  Thanks to Gene Meyer who 

as always prunes like a fiend and does twice as much as the rest of us.  See his 

demo, made by Pam Brown, on Facebook. 

http://www.nashvillerosesociety.com
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1-2 Cheekwood in Bloom: Rose Study Garden educational events 

4 

(Tuesday) 

Monthly meeting and vendor night  

6:30  ̄7pm vendor night pick-up; program at 7:00 pm 

Speaker: Clayton Beaty  

Topic: Beaty Fertilizers 

7 Monthly meeting with speaker Ron Daniels, NRS President 

Topic: How the 3 Public Rose Gardens in Nashville are Cared for 

and Sustained 

20 Bowling Green Rose Society Rose Show 

http://www.bowlinggreenrosesociety.org/ 

4 Monthly meeting with speaker Michael Steakley of Always in 

Bloom,  one of the top floral designers and artists in Nashville 

 

1. What program topics 

would you like to 

have? 

2. Will you open your 

garden for a tour in 

May? 

 

Let President Ron Daniels 

know if you can contribute ide-

as or host a tour. We need two 

more in the Nashville area. 

Pmlªq e_pbcl ugjj `c mncl 

Last month we 

heard from Sa-

rah Johnson 

(left), 2016 

TENARKY out-

standing CR, 

President of the 

Cookeville Rose Society, and 

mulcp md Hmflqmlªq Lspqcpw,

She was both informative and 

entertaining! 
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nursery, located on East Spring 

St in Cookeville, TN, began as a 

horse-drawn carriage out of 

which they sold plants. Too 

ammj, Lmu Hmflqmlªq gq fsec

and sells perennials, annuals, 

house plants, garden gifts, and, 

of course, roses. 

Sarah herself grows around 100 

roses, and showed us beautiful 

photos of some of her favorites. 

She shared a tip about pruning 

knockouts as well ēvery three 

years, prune them down to a 
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pruning a hybrid tea). Sarah 

even demonstrated her pruning 

approach on some plants she 

brought with her. She is fear-

less! 

We also got to see Sarah put 

together an arrangement which 

she presented to our youngest 

member, Faith Clark (below), 

who as it happened had a per-

fectly matching cast on her arm.   

Thanks so much for coming 

down to 

share your 

knowledge 

with us, Sa-

rah! Field 

trip to 

Cookeville, 

anyone?  
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By now you should have pruned or be in the pro-

cess, but do not remove the mulch just yet. There 

could still be a late freeze so keep it ready to cov-

er up just in case.  You should also have sprayed 

even if you have not seen blackspot.  I use a mix-

ture of Honor Guard (prevents) and Mancozeb 

(kills) every two weeks.  Both are available at the 

co-op or from Rosemania.com. 

If you have aphids, wash them off with a stream 

of water and if that does not work, spray with Saf-

er Soap.  Other sucking insects that may appear 

can be controlled with anything containing spi-

nosad, also available at the co-op.  This can be 

mixed with the blackspot fungicides.  These are 

my chemicals of choice. If you choose to go or-

ganic, use Organocide (order online) which is 

both fungicide and insecticide and is our Presi-

bclrªq afmgac, 

Tip for planting new roses - If they are bareroot, 

be absolutely sure that you cover the canes with 

mulch until new growth starts poking through the 

mulch and keep them well watered.  Canes dry-

ing out is the number one reason bareroot roses 

do not survive. If you plant in a place that con-

tained a dead or dying rose previously, replace 

the dirt.  Dying roses put out a chemical that can 

be bad for new ones. 

Borers- Several insects bore holes in the ends of 

cut canes to lay their eggs. The resulting larva 

can go all the way down a cane and destroy it.  

To prevent this, after you prune a cane, seal any-

rfgle _q j_pec _q _ nclagj ugrf Cjkcpªq Ksjrg- Pur-

pose Glue. Just put a small amount on to cover 

the end, do not smear it on 
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Ron Daniels , President 

John Wendler , Vice President/

Education 

Gary Spencer , Treasurer 

Diane Coleman , Recording Secretary/

Publicity (website) 

Sandra Frank , Corresponding Secre-

tary 

Connie Baird , Rose Show Coordina-

tor 

Larry Baird , Rose Show Coordinator 

Pam Brown , Publicity (Facebook) 

John Hannah , Rose Study Garden  

Manager 

Mary Hext , Rose Show Coordinator 

Keith Garman , Grand Prix Coordi-

nator 

Martha Garman , Grand Prix Coor-

dinator 

Gene Meyer , CR Chairman; Men-

torship 

Marty Reich , Membership Chair-

man; Rose Leaf Editor 

Joey Staubitz , Rose Leaf Editor; 

Publicity (Instagram) 

Cindy Worch , Past President (2015-

2016) 

? tgcu md kck`cp Hmfl F_ll_fªq `c_srgdsj

garden. Fingers crossed for a tour of this one!  

Cont. on next page  
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the cane and do not use other products which may cause damage to the 

a_lc, Cjkcpªq Ummb Ejsc gq MI `sr gr q_wq «lml-rmvga¬ ml rfc j_`cj, Mrfcpq

may not be as safe, and do not use the water soluble school glue.  There 

are different types of borers.  My garden has never had borer damage that 

went more than an inch down the cane whereas other members have had 

severe damage.  Either I have a different kind of borer or my spraying kills 

the larva.  I still seal if I possibly can. 

Tool notes-Everyone loves my Fiskar loppers because they are so light and 

work so well.  Gerry Miller found that they are called Power Gear Super 

Npslcp-jmnncpq /3¬ _lb rfcw a_l `c nspaf_qcb _r Dgqi_pq,amk, Qfc _jqm

found that my Brother label maker model has been discontinued, but she 

bought a model PT 700 PC connectible via Amazon and says it works fine.  

Just be sure to get the TZe tape since that is the weather-resistant one. ǃ 

We are a non-

profit organization 

serving the middle 

Tennessee area to 

educate persons 

on growing and 

exhibiting roses. 

Membership is 

open to everyone 

who supports the 

objectives of the 

organization. An-

nual dues of 

$20.00 per house-

hold include a 

subscription to 

The Nashville 

Rose Leaf, the of-

ficial newsletter of 

the society. To 

join, send a check 

payable to Nash-

ville Rose Society 

to: 

Marty Reich 

5020 Dovecote Dr  

Nashville, TN  

37220-1614  

(615) 833-0791 

marty615@bellsouth.net 

 

Join the ARS today! Only 

$10 for a 4-month trial. Call 

1-800-647-6534 or visit 

http://www.ars.org 

South Nashville Area     

Marty Reich* marty615@bellsouth.net (615) 833-0791 

West Nashville Area     

Keith Garman rkeithgarman@comcast.net (615) 352-6219 

Hendersonville Area     

Ron Daniels rosetherapy23@gmail.com (615) 330-7083 

Jack Wedekind* jackwedekind@gmail.com (615) 824-8696 

Bellevue Area     

Nancy Jones nancypj@bellsouth.net (615) 646-4138 

Brentwood Area     

Gene Meyer eugenejmeyer@yahoo.com (615) 373-0303 

Nashville Area & Hickman County     

Wendy Wise wwiserose@gmail.com (615) 332-5190 

Franklin, TN Area     

Logan Shillinglaw* loganshillinglaw@comcast.net (615) 790-7346 

Joan Shillinglaw joanshillinglaw@comcast.net (615) 790-7346 

Cecil Ward* ward-smith@bellsouth.net (615) 373-2245 

Manchester Area     

Cindy Worch cindykworch@gmail.com (615) 584-1377 

Duck River -Centerville Area     

Larry Baird* duckriverose@yahoo.com (931) 729-5259 

Connie Baird duckriverose@yahoo.com (931) 729-5259 

Bowling Green, KY Area  

Mary Ann Hext mhext@outlook.com (270) 781-8171 

Bob Jacobs* r.jacobsa@twc.com (270) 871-2592 

Ann Jacobs r.jacobsa@twc.com (270) 871-2592 

* denotes ARS master rosarian  
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Nashville Rose Society is a 

501c-3 organization and all 

contributions to the society 

are tax deductible. Contribu-

tions may be made as me-

morials or to honor some 

person, group, or occasion. 

Checks for contributions 

should be made payable to 

Nashville Rose Society and 

mailed to: 

Sandra Frank 

1018 Stonewall Drive 

Nashville, TN  37220   

(615) 383-7085 

cdrfrank@bellsouth.net 

Any OGR growers out there?  

Fcpcªq qmkcrfgle dmp wms 

 

Connie Hilker, who gave a great talk at the winter workshop, shared infor-

mation about this event with us (see attached brochure). Her garden, 

among others, will be open for tours during the conference. 

http://www.heritagerosefoundation.org/ 

Register here 

Long-time member and Master Rosar-

ian Cecil Ward shares some memo-

ries at our March meeting 

Follow us on Instagram! 

Like us on Facebook! 

Disclaimer: While the advice and information in this newsletter is believed to be true and accurate at the time of 

publication, neither the authors nor the editor(s) accept any legal responsibility for any errors or omissions that 

may have been made. The Nashville Rose Society makes no warranty, expressed or implied with respect to the 

material contained herein. 

http://www.heritagerosefoundation.org/
http://heritagerosefoundation.brownpapertickets.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Nashville-Rose-Society-569825833027954/
https://www.instagram.com/nashvillerosesociety/

